

314 - 364-1590 • P. O. BOX 728 • ROLLA, MISSOURI 65401-0728

Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, KS 66204

June 1st, 1986

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

In regards to your letter of May 23rd, I feel secure in verifying that on November 15, 1973, the signal you received was, indeed KCLU-AM.

I was not connected with the stations at that time - station ownership changed in 1976 - and, of course we do not keep logs that far back. Nevertheless, the announcements which you heard do, as best I can tell, accurately represent sign-on information as it would have been given at that time.

A word about the call letters...when you received our signal - KCLU=KCLU-FM was an AM/FM-simulcast operation. In 1982 we began programming each station separately and changed the call letters on the AM side to KMOZ. The FM remained - and still remains KCLU.

And what is even more remarkable than you receiving KCLU with another station, locally on 1590 khz - is - back in 1973, as now during Fall and Winter months, the AM signs on at "low power". In KCLU's case, 500 watts (normal power in 1000 watts).

Skip is an amazing and mystifying phenomenon. Once, while routinely flipping my TV channel selector from my home here in Rolla, I was astonished to pull in a station from Wausau, Wisconsin on channel 7 - CLEAR AS A BELL. I have a standard, no-frills rooftop antenna.

Thanks for your interest in KCLU-KMOZ.

Sincerely,

Ray Hicks, Vice Pres. KCLU/KMOZ

KCLU-FM / KMOZ-AM